Sam Lewis
1120 Nena Drive
Stillwater, MN 55082

November 15, 2010

" Re: AEPP -157-10
Kris Larsen
DNR
810 Magle St.
Spooner, W| 54801

Dear Mr. Larsen,

Enclosed please find a final grant report and documentation for the CBCW Lake Nancy/Kimball Lake
CBCW & Education Project.

This year the project consisted almost exclusively of the monitoring activity at the Kimball Lake landing
and the Nancy Lake landing at the Deeper Lake site and the production and mailing of some educational
materials. | have included data on the number of boats monitored on each lake and the people
encountered. We monitored more boats than we have in any previous year that we have participated
in the CBCW program. Perhaps this was due partly to the nice summer and partly due to the fact that
we monitored for more hours. However, our average # of boats monitored this summer was higher
than any previous year also. All the SWIMS data entry has been completed.

! have attached here one of the educational mailings sent to Kimball residents. In an earlier report |
attached a mailing sent to residents on both lakes.

We had one incident this summer at the Kimball landing which was unpleasant for our monitors. Two
boaters arrived with weeds attached to their trailer. They refused to answer any questions and insulted
the monitors. They proceeded to launch the boat. Subsequently, they wrote a letter to the DNR
complaining that the monitors were “forcing” them to answer questions. In any case, | corresponded
with Jeff Bode, DNR Madison, and Dave Swanson, Washburn Conservation Qfficer, about this incident,

if { have failed to provide any necessary information for our report, please let me know.

651-430-0636
sandslewis@msn.com

Thank you,

Sincerely, .
Sam Lewis, LNPA



